Doney Park Water
“A Member-Owned Cooperative”

Minutes
February 17, 2021
Directors Present:  Jim Timney
Also, Present:  
Marc Twidwell - General Manager
Dennis Peat 

Julia Power – Administrative Staff
Eugene Sullivan
Members/Guests:  Ruben Garcia
Brittany Lehman
Pam Baldwin
Directors Absent:   Seldon Wasson
Deborah Lewis

The Board of Directors held their regularly scheduled Board Meeting at the Doney Park Water office at 5290 E Northgate Loop.  President Jim Timney called the meeting to order at 9:12 a.m.
The first agenda item was Roll Call of Directors / Affirmation of Quorum - Directors present, affirmed a quorum. 
Next on the agenda was Call to the Public – 
a. Ruben Garcia (member) accompanied by Pam Baldwin (Realtor) made an offer to purchase DPW parcel 301-18-015C for $5,000.
The Board reviewed the Consent Agenda –

a. Approval of the January 2021 Board Meeting Minutes - All Directors present reviewed the January Board Meeting Minutes.  Director Peat made a motion to approve the January 2021 Board Meeting Minutes, Director Lehman seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion passed.
b. Financial Statements – All Directors present reviewed the December 2020 financials. There were some discrepancies on the depreciation value. After Tammi has made the corrections, Marc will email the updated financials to the Directors. Director Lehman made a motion to table the December 2020 Financials until the March 2021 Board Meeting, Director Sullivan seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion passed.
Next on the agenda was the Current Events, Reports and Correspondence.
a. Manager’s Report – All Directors present reviewed the Manager’s Report.
a. The Directors discussed repairing the Alpine Tank. Matt Garcia is working on assembling bids from tank coating companies and inspectors.
b. Office Report - All Directors present reviewed the Office Report.
c. Operations Report – All Directors present reviewed the Operations Report.
The next agenda item was New Business/Action Items –  
a. Marc proposed making a New Water Model of the DPW system. He supplied a bid from an outsourcing company that will build, enter data, and calibrate the water model of the DPW system for two years. The new water model could be completed within 5 months. The first year cost is estimated at $15,000 and the second year is between $10,000 & $15,000.
b. Sale of DPW Parcel 301-18-15C – DPW use of the land was discussed.  Being only .23 acres, the land is of little use to the operation of the water system.  The cost to DPW of the sale is minimal.  All Directors present agreed to accept the offer of $5000 made by Ruben Garcia for parcel 301-18-015C.  Director Lehman made a motion to approve the sale, Director Peat seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion passed.

c. Emergency Operations Report - Marc shared a copy the Emergency Operations Report, that he will email to the Board members.
a. Emergency Response Plan (64pgs.)
b. Risk & Resilience Assessment (115pgs,)

The last agenda item was Director Comments – No new comments.
Director Peat made a motion to adjourn, Director Lehman seconded the motion, all were in favor, and the motion was passed.  The meeting adjourned at 11:08 a.m. 
________________________________                       ________________________
Secretary
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